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Senate Bill 85 
Questions and Answers 

 
Introduction 

Senate Bill 85 is intended to serve as a legislative 
clarification measure to address an internal inconsistency in 
the statutory definition of “Project” in the Development 
Authorities Law (the “Law”). 

Why is Clarification Needed? 

Clarification is needed because the definition of “Project” in 
the Law contains a lengthy listing of thirteen specifically 
enumerated categories of allowable projects, as well as a 
single, general provision (the “General Provision”) granting 
broad discretion regarding permissible development authority 
projects. 

Rather than referring to specific narrow categories of allowable 
projects, the General Provision gives broad discretionary 
authority for development authorities to undertake projects for 
the “development of trade, commerce, industry, and employment 
opportunities.”  The unfortunate coexistence of both the 
enumerated, specific categories of allowable projects and the 
General Provision in the same definition has led to some 
confusion and debate relating to the scope of development 
authorities’ statutory authority. 

How Did the Inconsistency Within Statutory Definition 
Occur? 

From its enactment in 1969, the Law contained the enumerated 
categories of allowable projects. However, after the General 
Assembly’s passing the Downtown Development Authorities Law in 
1981 (the “Downtown Law”), which contains a simple definition of 
“Project,” it amended the Law in 1992, inserting the General 
Provision in a form that was virtually identical to the original 
definition of “Project” in the Downtown Law.  Unfortunately, 
while seeking to confer broader discretionary authority by 
adding the General Provision, the General Assembly did not 
delete any of the enumerated categories of allowable projects 
already in the Law’s “Project” definition.  

How Would the Law be Clarified? 

Senate Bill 85 is not intended to change the types of projects 
that development authorities may undertake.  Development 
authorities would be able to undertake any project that could 
have been carried out previously.  Therefore, Senate Bill 85 
would not change past practice.  Rather, it would only 
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constitute a linguistic modification to the definition of 
“Project,” and not a substantive one. 

For example, one of the thirteen categories of projects Senate 
Bill 85 would remove is a category for projects related to 
sewage disposal facilities.  With that category removed and the 
General Provision in its place, projects related to sewage 
disposal facilities would still be permitted to the same extent 
as before the removal of the category for such projects. 


